September 2025 Head's Newsletter

Welcome back to all of our old families, and welcome to all of our new families as well!! It is lovely to see all of the children, old and new, in their classes — it's amazing how some of them have grown over the summer holidays!!

As you know, the previous Deputy Head, Mr Wilkinson, retired at the end of last year, meaning that we have had some changed in staffing in the management team. The current management team is as follows:



Executive Head Teacher - Dawn Liddle

Executive Deputy Head Teacher – Alice Williams

Executive Assistant Head teacher - Emily Jordan

Executive Senior Teacher - Emily Pharro

Executive SENDCo - Lauren Bland



If you have any queries, worries or complaints, please feel free to talk to any of the management team. We know that it can sometimes be difficult to get hold of a specific person if you are wanting to talk at the start or end of the day, so please feel free to chat to any of the management team – we have regular timetabled discussions, so please rest assured that whoever you talk to will pass on information to the wider team.

For new parents' information – we always advise that you talk to the class teacher first about any school issues as they have the best knowledge of your child, and the class as a whole, and will probably be able to give you a more in depth answer than if you talk to a member of senior management straight away.

At the start of each month, you will receive the Head's Newsletter with some important information and dates for your diary. Please keep an eye out for this so that you don't miss anything. We quite often give early warnings of upcoming dates on the Head's News as we know that quite often it takes time to organise home life/costumes/work etc. You will receive a Class Newsletter from your child's teacher at the start of each term. This will have specific information relating to your child's year



group...so keep an eye out for these as well – the first one will be winging its way to you this Friday!

I have sent a copy of the Graduated Approach to Behaviour along with this e mail. This is a document that we use with the children to explain what our expectations are of behaviour, and it also helps the children to understand what the response to their behaviour will be. We like to share this with parents as well, so that we are all clear about behaviour expectations in school.

We are still on the lookout for a new parent Governor at Tilney. If you would be interested in this role, please let the school office know. If you would like to find out a bit more about the role before committing to it, please feel free to contact one of our current Governors, Scott Mackenzie (smackenzie@anthonycurton.norfolk.sch.uk) who is happy to give you information and answer any questions that you have.

We are on the lookout for a midday supervisor at Tilney (Monday – Friday, 11.50am – 1.00pm) from October. If you would be interested in applying for this role, please visit https://mynewterm.com/jobs/141845/EDV-2025-TASCPS-94350 to apply.

We are subscribed to Complete Maths Tutor again this year, meaning that if your child would like to complete extra maths online at home, they are more than welcome to login and complete learning. If your child has lost their login details, please let the class teacher know, and we can reissue their details. There are lots of different learning tasks on Tutor, from multiplication practice, videos explaining new concepts, games and quizzes...so please support your child if they show an interest in doing this in their own time. We give certificates out each week in Celebration Assembly to children who have completed the most on Tutor – and often the children are keen to get this certificate!

As always, if there is any information that we have missed or if you aren't sure of something, please pop into the school office to let us know. Our office ladies are ready to help and will do their best to sort out anything technical on the "My Child at School" app that may not be working for you. Sam, Lizzie and Sadie are in the office at Anthony Curton and Tara is at Tilney, so please contact them if you have any queries.

We hope your child has a brilliant year at school and makes lots of progress in their learning – we will do everything we can to make the year run as smoothly as possible for them.

Dates for your diary:

Anthony Curton:

Tue 9th September - Year 4 weekly swimming lessons starts

Thurs 18th - ACFA Fitness Themed Non uniform Day – To Be confirmed!

Thurs 18th - Marshland High School Open Evening Year 5/6 4pm -7pm

Parents Evenings – Week commencing 22nd September – more on this asap.

Fri 26th - Tempest Portrait Photos

Mon 29th - Active Kids Event for Year 1 and 2 children (preselected) at Lynn Sport

Tilney All Saints:

Wed 10th Sept - Year 3 weekly swimming lessons starts

Thur 18th - Marshland High School Open Evening Year 5/6 4pm -7pm

Parents Evenings – Week commencing 22nd September – more on this asap.

Mon 29th - Active Kids Event for Year 1 and 2 children (preselected) at Lynn Sport

Dawn Liddle

Executive Head Teacher